IWBCC 3rd November 2016

   INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Business Meeting 
Thursday 3rd November 2016 at 7.00pm
     Inverkip Primary School 
Present: David Adams, Jean Anderson, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Alison Clark (Secretary),  Isobel Rennie (Treasurer), Eileen Virtue, Tracy Bunton, Gary Purden, Jakki Purden
In attendance: Area Commander Elliot Brown, Police Officer M Cannon, Community Wardens,   Hilary Cameron and 8 members of the public.  
1.0 Apologies for absence: Cllr G Dorrian, Cllr. L. Rebecchi, Stuart McMillan MSP, Ronnie Cowan MP
2.0 Welcome and Opening Remarks
Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced invited guest and resident Hilary Cameron. 
3.0 Police Matters
Police Officer Martin Cannon reported that in the preceding month 4 reports were made; 2 crimes were detected.  There were (3) priority 1 calls: a male on a roadway, 2 concern for persons.  A road traffic offence involving 2 vehicles was reported to the procurators fiscal. 
Area Commander Brown spoke about the high risk missing person enquiry currently underway in relation to Inverkip resident Margaret Fleming.  He offered reassurance to residents of the villages but made a plea for any relevant information and asked for calls to be made to phone number 101 or by contacting the Greenock police office.
4.0 Inverkip War Memorial – Hilary Cameron

Hilary spoke about her research into the lives of the service personnel commemorated on the Inverkip War Memorial and Inverkip Cemetery and a booklet she has published which is available in local establishment, proceeds from which will go to Erskine Hospital.  She spoke about a few of the service personnel and told how she was honoured to be asked to participate in the Remembrance Sunday service.  Hilary expressed her thanks to IWBCC for their assistance by referring her request to Inverclyde Council to repair, clean and repaint the lettering on the memorial.     
5.0 Minutes of Business Meeting held on Thursday 6th October 2016  
Actions from previous minutes is summarised and updated in Appendix 1.  
Minutes proposed as accurate by Alison Clark and seconded by Isobel Rennie
6.0 Secretary’s report  
Alison summarised a response from Laura Nixon from Greater Glasgow and Clyde Health Board 

to questions asked following her presentation at the meeting of IWBCC on 6.10.16.

Q: Is there capacity at the RAH Community facility given the reduction in provision at the Vale of Leven hospital? 

A: Yes, there are less than 50 each year

Q: How many deliveries take place at the Consultant lead facility at RAH?

A: 3438

Q: Is there a choice to use Ayrshire and Arran NHS services?

A: Yes, although GG&CHB recommend using services closer to home for continuity of care

Q: How many home births take place in Inverclyde?

A: 0 between 1.1.15 – 31.12.15

The letter went on to say that there will be no impact on the neo-natal provision at IRH or in Argyll and Bute.  

Alison referred to Inverclyde Council committee reports, highlighting the following:

· Health and Social Care Committee – paediatric service and Community Maternity Unit.
· Environment and Regeneration Committee – Big City Deal – Inverkip infrastructure plans including roundabout at Sainsbury’s junction delayed until Autumn 2017.  Councillors informed that the delay is due to matters outwith the council’s control.  

 http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/meetings/


Inverkip Cemetery – response to enquiry about the provision of a foot path from Inverclyde Council states that the cemetery was designed to maximise space and that it is not possible to instal a foot path that will meet with Health and Safety requirements.
7.0 Planning Matters

The Ardgowan Distillery Company Ltd application has been submitted as well as residential applications.     

8.0 Roads, Pavements and Lighting
Eileen informed that Stewart Milne appear to have completed the development but have left debris and have not installed street lighting on a new pathway.  Eileen agreed to sent photographs to the councillors. 
A resident expressed concerns about coaches using the private road, Undercliff Road, Wemyss Bay early in the morning.  Paul agreed to check with Education Services.  Paul also agreed to enquire about recent weed spraying on the same road and request that this continues.
9.0 Community Wardens
Wardens reported 6 calls involving loitering, litter, noisy neighbours/ loud music, rowdy behaviour and street drinking. They expressed their appreciation for the reports made by residents.

10.0 Treasurers Report

Isobel reported that there had been no movement in the Bank Balance statement since the date of the last meeting (previously recorded: £2184.78).  A cheque has been issued since then to pay for microphones amounting to £69.99.  
11.0 AOCB
11.1 Inverkip Community Hub
The final road closure is expected to be 2/3rd November 2016.  Paul informed that it was hoped that the centre would be open in time for the Christmas light switch on however since the date of the meeting the decision was taken that the lights will be switched on at Inverkip School.  
11.2 Remembrance Sunday

Wreaths have been delivered and Eileen will attend Inverkip and Paul will attend Wemyss Bay.

11.3 Christmas Entertainer

It was agreed that £150 will be paid to Inverkip Parent Council and £150 to Wemyss Bay Community Centre.

12.0 Date and time of next meeting:
Thursday 1st December 2016 in Wemyss Bay Primary School at   7:00pm

There being no further business the formal meeting was closed at 8:45pm 







APPENDIX 1
IWBCC ACTIONS SUMMARY – 3.11.16
	ITEM
	NEW ACTIONS FROM MINUTES  3.11.16
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 3.11.16

	8.0
	Send photographs of concerns about the new pathway on the Stewart Milne development 
	EV
	
	

	8.0
	Enquire bus contract with Education Services – access to Undercliff Road
	PC
	
	

	8.0
	Request weed spraying continues on Undercliff Road
	PC
	
	

	
	ACTIONS - FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS

	
	Betty Burn – Everton Road litter
Wemyss Bay – Private beach amount of litter/debris. Talk to Restorative Justice
	Cllr Dorrian
	Additional question about .litter dumping on Spey Road/slip roads. Cllr Dorrian will check with them.
	Ongoing

	
	Inverkip flower beds and planters possibly we take this as one of our Green Gym initiatives this year.
	Cllr Dorrian and all IWBCC
	Cllr D confirmed with IC that there are no planters available. Davie offered to build some. Also Parklea Charity group would supply and maintain for small fees. IWBCC to discuss at next meeting
	Ongoing for possible part of wider plans with funding

	
	Create notice drawing owners’ attention to appearance of Langhouse Avenue and offer the help of the community council to assist in coordinating a factor if needed.
	TB
	To be prepared later
	Ongoing

	
	Locate a notice board at Sainsbury’s.
	EV
	IWBCC to  source wall mounted notice 
	Ongoing

	
	WB School Parking and pathway from Community Centre car park
	Cllr Rebecchi / Davie

	Cllr Rebecchi received response from IC Roads dept not viable to open back entrance to school grounds due to security and safety concerns. Cllr Rebecchi plans to discuss parking issues around school again with them later this month.

	Complete

	
	Signage A78 sliproad to Hill Farm    
	Cllr Rebecchi/TB
	Cllr R passed to IC Roads dept  for consideration. Asked and awaiting answer
	Ongoing

	
	Bus route/Survey from D McNeil
	PC
	Paul received update from MSP office and will send out to everyone for opinions
	Ongoing

	
	Parking and road markings Inverkip Main Street at bus stop.
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Open

	
	Confirm report was sent from IC Roads to Kip Marina 
	Cllr Dorrian
	
	Open

	
	Main Street overhanging vegetation and uneven/ broken sections of the pavement.  
	JA & Cllrs Dorrian & Rebecchi
	
	In progress

	
	Smithy Court waste discharge – Jean to send Council report reference number and point of contact to the Cllrs
	JA & Cllrs Dorrian & Rebecchi
	
	Open

	
	Alison to email the architect informing that IWBCC discussed the Wemyss Bay Hotel site proposal and require assurance about a pedestrian crossing 
	AC
	
	Complete

	
	
	
	
	


